
 
 
February 8, 2019  
Announcement 1840 

 
Modernization:  Attention Nursing Facilities (Provider Type 19):  
Select Appropriate Claim Type When Submitting Claims in 
Provider Web Portal 
As providers are aware, the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) implemented a new, modernized 
Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) on February 1, 2019, to include the submission of claims using 
Direct Data Entry (DDE) through the Electronic Verification System (EVS) secure Provider Web Portal.   

Please be advised that all Nursing Facilities (provider type 19) who bill for Long Term Care services must select the 
appropriate Claim Type for their Institutional Claim Submission.  Providers billing for Long Term Care must select 
“Long Term Care” and not “Inpatient.”  A screen shot has been provided below for further clarification.  Once the 
provider selects “Long Term Care” from the Claim Type drop-down list, the claim information fields that appear will 
be the same as the Inpatient Claim Type and all fields must be filled out accurately.  Once “Long Term Care” is 
selected as a Claim Type, the Facility Type Code will only reflect Skilled Nursing.  Should a provider or a delegate 
require additional information, please review EVS User Manual Chapter 3 Claims or contact Nevada Medicaid. 

 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/evsusermanual.aspx

